



July 1-31 Preregistration for returning students (by appointment)

Aug 1-14 Preregistration for new students (by appointment)

June 6-August 22 "Ready to Roll" Exhibit Scurry County Museum July, 23, 30 LVN Testing 1:30pm - Counseling Office

July 20 TASP Testing 8am - Counseling Office (registration deadline 6/21)

Compass Testing 1:30pm - Counseling Office

"I was contacted by Neil Coker

Dr. Pat Smith who is Temple

Rather than being owned by a

Dr. Smith and Neil Coker put

Shirley also noted that the

She attended meetings in Aus-

WTC Mass Communications

ing us with the video taping of the

college's sections of lectures and

skills training. The video will then

be sent to Austin to be edited in full

with the portions contributed by the

other colleges participating in the

Weekend, jULY 20-21, 2002 Let's See What



Dennis Noblett, Director of Development

A flatlander who couldn't swim went fishing with a friend and after a while hooked a big one. He was so excited about his catch that as he was reeling it in, trying to get it next to the boat, he learned over just a little too far and fell in the water. He panicked and began to yell, "Help me! Help me!"

So his friend calmly reached out and was going to grab the man by the hair to pull him over and into the boat. But the man's toupee came off and down he went.

He came up yelling again, so the friend reached down and grabbed his arm. As he pulled it, it came off because it was an artificial limb.

The man continued to thrash around so the friend reached out to grab his leg. (You guessed it.) It came off because it was a wooden

As the man continued splashing and calling out for help, his friend looked at him in disgust and said, "How can I help you if you won't stick together?"

It Takes Teamwork

You'll note the list of businesses, organizations and individuals that it took to raise over \$18,000 from our truck giveaway on July

You have probably already read in the Snyder Daily News that WTC was notified last Wednesday afternoon of being awarded one of only 27 Federal Talent Search Grants nationwide. In addition, our grant proposal was rated in the top 10% in terms of quality. This process began last October because of Dr. Gregory Williams and the Board of Trustees initiated the process, and Bettie McQueen who led the administrative staff to put this proposal together.

In addition to administrators Mike Thorton, John Gibson, Jim Clifton, Patricia Claxton, Dr. Jim Palmer, and Britt Canada, there were others who were involved in the process such as Carolyn Osborn and Administrative Assistant Melanie Schwertner, plus additional WTC staff.

This group also included a host of high school counselors, principals and superintendents, law enforcement officials, and governmental and civic leaders from several towns in our area including Snyder, Sweetwater, Post, Ballinger, Roby, Rotan, and others.

You and I both know that rarely is success the result of one person's efforts. Our efforts to boost enrollment and state funding, to build our new baseball and softball complex, or to develop new sources for scholarships depends upon you.

For that, we at WTC say "Thank you, all!" for helping bring this first year to a very successful close. We all need each other for the financial success of both the local economy and of WTC.

We Need Each Other

We are appreciative of the fact that many of you are not like the two shipwrecked men among several in their lifeboat.

From their end of the boat, the pair watched as those at the other end bail frantically to keep the boat

The one said to the other, "Thank Heaven, the hole isn't on our end of the boat!"

Allied Health Director participates in Virtual College of Texas Consortium



INTERNET INSTRUCTION VIA STREAMING VIDEO

Allied Health Director, Tammy Shirley lectures on the Emergency Care Attendant curriculum while two students from the campus EMS program demonstrate specific skills. Mass Communications instructor, Donny Brown is videotaping the lectures, which will be used as part of a Virtual College of Texas consortium to offer state-wide training via the internet. (WTC Photo)

Do you know someone from WTC's first graduating class of '73? Or from any other classes through 2002?

It could be you!

We need names, addresses and phone numbers for future reunions and for building an alumni database. If you do, please contact:

Dennis Noblett

WTC Office of Development (915)573-8511, ext. 248 or 202

Your help and information are greatly appreciated!

Western Texas College

would like to gratefully acknowledge the following businesses and individuals for working towards the success of our recent truck giveaway:

Everyone who made contributions!

Big Country Autoland (Bill & Nancy Wilson, LaJuana Burleson & Larry Bills, and helpful staff) KSNY 101 (Dink and Lydia Foree, Daphene Thompson, Cody Christopher and their infamous sales staff)

Sandy Barboza and Donna Fowler at the Chamber of Commerce, and the Goldcoats Barbee Medical Supply in Snyder and Colorado City (Carolyn & Kaila Barbee and their great staff) Agravet Livestock and Pet Supply (Canita Rhodes and staff)

D & D Auto Supply (Our friend Dub Buchanan and his equally friendly staff)

<u>Dupree Automotive</u> – formerly Jack's Quality Used Cars (*Betty Zajicek, Donna and Richard*) <u>Texas Finance</u> (*The DeLoera brothers three – Albert, Abel and Neri*)

Daylight Donuts (Martin, Sharon and Sherry Latta)

Snyder Country Club (Rick "How can I help you?" Mammolite)

PPP Chapter, Sul Ross University Alumni Association (Bob & Monette O'Day, Mickey & Jerry Baird) WTC Radio Show sponsors on KSNY: The Shack & Jack's Roadboring and Pipeline Construction Snyder Wal-Mart (R. J. Youngclaus and his friendly, helpful staff)

Sonic Drive-In and Snyder Wheels (Gale Titus)

John Rogotzke and the Winston Field Fly-In crew The Scurry County Coliseum crew of Roberson, Parks and Crenwelge

Old Mill Trade Days (LeAnn Hodges and Paul Hudspeth) Stephens Office Supply and Printing (Laura Alexander and Billy Stephens) Snyder Daily News (Brian Brisendine and the SDN staff)

WTC Family: Students Michael Hembree and Corey Knipe, Lee and Margaret Presswood, Carolyn Barbee, Mike Harrison, Glenda and Jerry Boyd, Julie Fritz, Stephanie Ducheneaux, Melanie Schwertner, Patricia Claxton, Linda Englert, Deborah Baremore, Dave Hanes, Jim Petty, Dr. Gregory Williams, Vicky Rowland, Patty Kuhl, Sandra Hall, Carolyn Osborn, Gina Goolsby, Greg and Canita Rhodes, Chris Mackey, Cindy Fritz, Zelma Irons, Sam Fare, Troy Lilly; Dr. Jim Palmer, Ellie Wood, Teresa Pinkerton and Dennis Noblett